

Deborah Kenny Carr Manor Primary School Carr Manor Road LEEDS LS17 5DJ Children's Services PO Box 837 Leeds City LS1 9PZ

Contact: Phil Mellen Tel: 0113 3783629

4 March 2019

Dear Deborah

Ofsted Inspection of Carr Manor Primary School

Please accept our congratulations for the successes that were recognised in your inspection report

This was such a positive report to read, reflecting the excellence of provision across the board for your children. Underpinning this is the high value you have placed on the development of strong relationships through restorative practice - your approach has permeated through all aspects of school life and we congratulate you and all your team for this. The contribution that your school has made to the wider learning community in Leeds is also praiseworthy. Outward looking and nationally recognised we are fortunate and proud to have Carr Manor as a school within the local authority and thank you for the difference you make to children's lives within and beyond your school.

We wish you every success for the future.

Yours sincerely

Phil Mellen

Deputy Director of Learning